SPECIAL MEETING
MINUTES
July 21st, 2020
​A special board meeting of the board of directors of the Towner County Public Health District was held in the Towner County Memorial Bldg in Cando, ND at 5:45 pm, Wednesday, July 21st, 2020.
​The following directors were present: Valerie Pederson, Matt Odermann, Troy Senger, Jessica Larson and David Lagein. Also present were Kathy Benson, Marcie Plemel, Lori Beck, Brenda Bergsrud from Amachi and Joni Morlock.
​David Lagein, President call the meeting to order.
​Review of Interim Operations:
​Denise Hanson will continue to do immunizations once a month. Discussion was held on contract tracing for COVID-19, Shawn will oversee Leigh Porter with the contract tracing and hours spent on it. No change to foot care. Discussion was held on social media and the Facebook page and not having access to it. In the future, we will try to have two administrators on the Facebook page. A lot of cleaning/maintenance needs to be completed at the office. WE will get a paddle lock for the generator and some electrical work need to be looked at.
​Brenda Bergsrud was present to discuss options on the SOARS grant and getting an extension as the grant ends of 8/31/2020. Marcie Plemel will contact Brock at the State about the extension. We received the Tobacco Prevention Grant, it will run from July 1st, 2020 to June 20th, 2021. The Community Prevention grand will end September 30th.
​Discussion was held on reimbursement of interim operations for Jessica Larson. We will have her keep track of her hours until a director can be hired and then reimburse her for her time.
​The job description for Director of Public Health and Assistant Director were discussed. Jessica had two job descriptions for us to look at. Matt Odermann mad and motion to accept the job description as written with regards to preference. Jessica Larson 2nd it. Motion carried.
​We will also inquiry to see if Barb Frydenlund, Director of Rolette County Public Health will help mentor for six months.
​Discussion was held on establishing an interview committee and how long to leave the job application open. We will leave job application open until filed and the interview committee will consist of Jessica Larson, Joni Morlock, Barb Frydenlund, Lori Beck and Matt Odermann.
​
The 2021 Budget was reviewed. Matt Odermann made a motion to approve the 2021 Budget as presented at 5 mills. Jessica Larson 2nd it. Motion carried.
​Lori Beck is taking the lead on the COVID-19 testing on July 28th, which will be held at the North Star School parking lot. She has various people to help her and will have testing for 250 people.
​Next regular meeting will be help on August 19th, 2020 at 5:45 pm.
​Valerie Pederson made a motion to adjourn. Troy Senger 2nd it. Motion carried.
​​
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